You may have seen these posters appearing across the school — we
are making sure everyone in our school community knows what it is

e are working on. Our priorities are:

Maths: increasing the percentage of children in all year groups
of reaching the Expected Standard, and making sure that
children remain on track throughout Key Stage 2.

upil Premium Achievement : increasing percentage of

children from lower-income families reaching both the

Expected Standard and the Higher Standard in all subjects

and year groups.

eloping Play: ensuring that play is stimulating, active,

challenging and varied across the whole school.

EYFS and Key Stage 1: ensuring that provision is age-

appropriate and challenging, leading to excellent progress
for all children.

Watch out for updates on what we are doing to achieve this!

Where's YOUR P.E. kit?! All children in KST and KS2

have two timetabled lessons of Physical Education (PE) per week. At the

Mobile phones

When you are in the school building, ,

moment, too many children are missing out because they haven't
please do not use your mobile phones. ; : ; . ;
brought their PE kits — so here is a reminder about kit:
Lots of research shows that when par-

ents are reqularly distracted by their § Children MUST wear appropriate PE

phones, their children are much more likely to develop behav- kit for PE lessons (a white t-shirt, black | White T shirt
ioural issues. Most recently, a study by Michigan University shorts/leggings, appropriate footwear

looking at over 200 families proved that children showed an (trainers, plimsolls). Hanover School PE t-

increase in negative behaviours when their parents used their shirts and bags are available from the

phones frequently. These behaviours included sulking, whining, school office. Black Shorts

displaying easily-hurt feelings, hyperactivity, temper tantrums, § PE kits should be kept in a bag on
and becoming easily frustrated. your child’s peg, and should stay there at least for the two PE les-

Instead, please talk with your children, ask them about their sons/week. Kits can be taken home to be washed after the second

(?7 O .

lesson, if needed.
§ All children CHANGE into their PE kits for PE lessons - you
MAY NOT do PE in the clothes you've come to school in.

day, tell them about yours and get

= % them to show you their learning.

~
@  Thank you for your support. We
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.I will put up signs to remind you of § If your child doesn’t bring in a PE kit, they will do PE in some
this around the building. Thank you spare kit that we keep in school. We know they would prefer to
” \ for your support. wear their own kit... so please get into the habit of having a PE kit

on your child’s peg. We welcome your outgrown PE kits as spares!
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Can you help us play better?

One of our school priorities this year is ‘developing play’. We
have already enhanced the outdoor play provision for EYFS and
Key Stage 1 children, and now we are looking at the rest of the

school.

Building with large wooden blocks has been a hugely popular

activity for our younger children, offering endless possibilities for

making almost anything the children’s imaginations can come up
with! We want this to continue for our older children and so we are

launching a fundraising bid to buy two sets of Outlast Blocks.

These blocks offer more challenge because they are designed to be fixed

together with holes and pegs (a bit similar to Lego). They include
pieces which can be used as wheels and chutes — they're designed
to get wet so can be used to make water channels as well as to
roll balls down. Playing with these sorts of blocks enables children
to collaborate, problem solve, be imaginative and creative... all

skills we want our children to have.

They are a high quality product which will last for years — and so
they are expensive. Two sets will cost £6660 — and we are

aiming to raise this amount by Spring 2019.

We will be sharing this aim with the children of Hanover, and asking them to

come up with their own ideas for raising the money. We want the children to be
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